



Email: info@ottershawforum.com Website: www.ottershawforum.com

ONF SC Meeting Minutes 27th Apr 2023 – via Teams 7pm

Present, Bob Oliver, Julie Last, Gemma Pickett, Jane Tilley, Thomas Gundacker

Apologies: Hannah Lane, Nigel Eastment, Brian Williams

Minutes of last meeting- Chair/Sec – (13th Apr 23)

No amendments

Communications/Publicity/Social Media – Julie/Gemma

JL reported the AGM /Brockhurst leaflet had been distributed to approx. 90% of our NA via our own deliveries and combined deliveries by OWARA members.

Planning Matters:

A320 Brockhurst: We need to know whether this will be decided by SCC delegated powers or will go to the planning committee (based on number of objections received)

Action BO to write

There is grave concern that the community groups are not being told anything with regard to the situation with SCC planners, it was agreed that we need to put pressure on Jonathan Hulley to give us some kind of update.

Action BO to write

The Field Nursery RU23/0544 – The planning app was posted on 26th April for 13 houses and 6 apartments, yet again too dense for this space. It was agreed ONF will lodge an objection.

Action JT to draft

Stonehill Road site just beyond Stonehill Crescent – RBC have reported the site owners have been given 2 weeks to remove the caravans and that RBC legal dept are

considering a prosecution for the illegal removal of trees covered by TPO6. It was agreed we would ask Cllr Carl Mann if he has any further insight regarding this site.

Action JL to speak to CM

Neighbourhood Plan – BO

TG hopes to finalise his section on Transport and Movement over the weekend.

BO is assimilating the Appendices, formatting to obtain uniformed style, **BO** and **JT** are working on this, the SC will then review.

Website /IT – TG will upload all outstanding SC Minutes

AOB – Nothing to report

Meeting concluded 8.20 pm.